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For Aboriginal people, workforces need to address a holistic view of health. 
Mainstream health services are built around a mainstream understanding of health. 

The diagram below – an Aboriginal view of holistic health and its matching 
workforces – was developed by Yulang during our work on developing a model of 
care for the mental health and wellbeing care for Aboriginal people in conjunction 
with the NSW Ministry of Health (Williams & Ragg, 2022).  

Figure 1: Workforces needed to provide health care for Aboriginal people 
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We started with the perspective developed by Aboriginal-Chinese psychologist Dr 
Graham Gee et al. (2014), and carried out repeated action research cycles with 
Aboriginal people working in health and mental health, particularly the NSW 
Aboriginal Mental Health Clinical Leadership Group.  

Note that this workforce does not need to be employed by one institution. Ideally, it 
will be developed through partnerships between Aboriginal community controlled 
health organisations and mainstream health services, supported by local Aboriginal 
Elders, organisations and community, and mainstream individuals and organisations.  
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